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STATEMENT BY THE DELEGATION OF INDONESIA*
AT THE 20th SESSION OF

THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW (UPR) WORKING GROUP
CONSIDERATION OF THE UPR REPORT OF BOLIVIA

GENEVA, 28 OCTOBER 2014

Mr. President,

My delegation would like to welcome the Delegation of Bolivia led by H.E. Mr. Héctor Enrique Arce Zaconeta, State Attorney General of Bolivia and thank them for their remarks elaborating their efforts in promoting and protecting human rights in their country. 

Indonesia welcomes the report which is created by an inclusive process involving different national stakeholders. We also welcome the fact that valuable technical support was provided by the Office of the UN High Commissioner for Human Rights.
Mr. President,

My delegation is of the view that addressing the issue of education is very fundamental in order to mainstreaming human rights in general. In this regard, Indonesia welcomes the launching of the 2013 Plan on Human Rights Education that is designed to strengthen the culture of respect for human rights. We therefore recommend the Government of Bolivia to continue its efforts in implementing the Plan on Human Rights Education as part of the Bolivia’s human rights education system.

With regard to the issue of combating racism and all forms of discrimination, Indonesia welcomes various measures taken by the Government of Bolivia, in particular the decision to launch a National Day against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination as well as the formulation of the 2012-2015 Action Plan aimed to promote the adoption of political, legislative, policy and administrative measures to eliminate racist and discriminatory practices. In this regard, we recommend the Government of Bolivia to sustain its National Action Plan against Racism and All Forms and continue to implement at all level.

To conclude, Mr. President, it is our strong belief that the promotion and protection of human rights should be continuous efforts for all countries. Therefore, Indonesia would like to convey its best wishes to the Government of Bolivia and its people in their future endeavours in protecting and promoting human rights.

I thank you.

*As delivered by Mr. Acep Somantri, Counsellor of the Permanent Mission of the Republic of Indonesia in Geneva.
